Warsaw, Poland, August 26th 2014
President
Ilham Aliyev
Office of the President
19 Istiqlaliyyat Street, 
Baku, Azerbaijan
Re: Activist under arrest, at risk of torture.
Dear President Aliyev,
I am writing on behalf of Murad Adilov, an Azeri activist. 

As I have learned through Amnesty International, Murad Adilov has been arrested on 11 August under the charges of drug possession. The charges appear to be ungrounded, Mr Adilov remains under arrest while  his case was review by a court in Baku without his lawyer present. What is more, Mr Adilov is detained in isolation and cannot communicate with his lawyer to this date. There are signals that he was beaten and remains at risk of torture and other ill-treatment. 

In the light of the above I call on you, Mr President to allow Murad Adilov immediate contact with an attorney of his choice.

I also call on you to conduct a prompt investigation regarding the abuse and the false charges against Mr Adilov.
Finally, I also call on you to ensure immediate investigation into the legality of Mr Adilov’s arrest in a procedure compliant with international standards of fair trial.

Assuring you of my respect for the efforts and achievements of the citizens of Azerbaijan I also wish to stress, that rule of law, protections of freedom and democratic principles are the true guarantees of social progress and development of the country.
Yours sincerely,
[podpis]
C.C.

- Prosecutor General, Zakir Qaralov
- Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan in Poland

